元培科學技術學院

九十三學年度第日間部、進修部

四年制轉學入學考試

放射系 醫管系 醫技系 護理系 環衛系 食科系 醫工系 餐管系 資管系 資工系 企管系 財金系

英 文 試 題

作为 啦 咖~啊	准考證號碼 [] [] [
----------	-----------------	--	--

注意事項 請先在試題卷首准考證號碼之方格內填上自己的准考證號碼,考完後將「答案卡」、「試題」一併繳回。

一、文法選擇(共10題,每題2分,共20分)
說明:下列 $1 \le 10$ 題,每題均有一個空格,請於 (A) 、 (B) 、 (C) 、 (D) 四個選項中,選出一個最恰當的答案。
1 The Great Pyramid of Khufu,stones, is the famous pyramid that still exists nowadays.
(A) make of (B) makes of (C) made of (D) making of
2 The Labor Day is a special day for us to honor working men and the jobs
(A) they do (B) they does (C) them do (D) their do
3 To prevent your car from being stolen, don't leave your car
(A) with the engine runs (B) when the engine is runs (C) when the engine running (D) with the engine running
4 John is taught to be kind to people whether
(A) they be rich or poor (B) they are rich or poor (C) it be rich or poor (D) it are rich or poor
5 The woman is Lisa's mother.
(A) who is talking to my teacher (B) whose is talking to my teacher
(C) where is talking to my teacher (D) which is talking to my teacher
6 If I had enough money, I would buy the house.
(A) I don't have enough money, but I buy the house.
(B) As I don't have enough money, I don't buy the house.
(C) I didn't have enough money, but I bought the house.
(D) As I didn't have enough money, I didn't buy the house.
7 Mary and Tom speak English fluently
(A) So is John. (B) So was John. (C) So do John. (D) So does John.
8 Do you know?
(A) when does the first class begin (B) when the first class begin
(C) when the first class begins (D) the first class when begins
9 The famous picture from the exhibition is still not found.
(A) steals (B) stolen (C) is stolen (D) is stealing
10 Abraham Lincoln had a secretary Kennedy.
(A) calls (B) calling (C) called (D) is called
二、字彙與片語(共 15 題,每題 2 分,共 30 分)
說明:下列 11 至 25 題,每題均有一個空格,請於(A)、(B)、(C)、(D)四個選項中,選出一個最恰當的答案。
11 Many students are told to read English newspaper to their reading ability in English.
(A) imprison (B) improve (C) intelligent (D) involve
12 The number of new-born baby as more and more parents want only one child instead of two.
(A) decreases (B) increases (C) indecent (D) insist
13 As customs from country to country, there are different customs in different countries.
(A) vampire (B) victim (C) vibrate (D) vary
14 To make the best use of every cent from parents, a poor student should make a and follow it.
(A) suggest (B) gadget (C) indicate (D) budget

15 The American Declaration of Independence , written in 1776, is an important official in America.
(A) apartment (B) compartment (C) document (D) experiment
16 Sometimes, people would like to make a word short to make it easy to read or to write. For example, TV is an for television.
(A) abbreviation (B) attention (C) brochure (D) medal
17 The road leading to our school is busy. We have to find an one or we will be late for the first class.
(A) achievement (B) alternative (C) destruction (D) sensitivity
18 For the sake of health, smoking is in many public places.
(A) president (B) prohibited (C) properly (D) respected
19 Alzheimer's disease is a disease which is usually with old age and memory loss.
(A) associated (B) inflation (C) retirement (D) superstition
20 All residents on this island are asked to be alert to the spreading of Dengue fever since three cases areand more
possible cases will be found.
(A) admired (B) celebrated (C) confirmed (D) decorated
21 The robber runs fast, trying to the policemen pursuing him.
(A) nod off (B) pull off (C) shake off (D) turn off
22 Professor Lin is very strict with students and his students are asked to their papers before the deadline.
(A) call on (B) hand in (C) run over (D) take off
23 On the slippery road, the car got out of control and a tree.
(A) leave out (B) pick out (C) point out (D) ran into
24 Usually in the writing of newspaper, a capital is written and used to a country.
(A) fool around (B) look over (C) stand for (D) take place
25 As wearing a seat belt can save your life, the driver and the passenger in the front seat are asked to
(A) buckle up (B) blow up (C) burn up (D) break out
三、文意測驗(共10題,每題2分,共20分)
說明:下列 26 至 35 題,每題均有(A)、(B)、(C)、(D)四個選項,請依對話內容,選出一個最恰當的答案。
26 A: I am overweight. I worry about it.
B:
(A) A cup of coffee, please. (B) Let's go to the concert.
(C) You should go to see a dentist. (D) You should eat less and exercise more.
27 A: Paradise Restaurant
B: Yes. I want to make a reservation, please.
(A) Can I help you? (B) How much is it?
(C) Who are you? (D) What on earth are you doing?
28 A: What's Lisa?
B:
(A) She comes from America. (B) She is looking for a job.
(C) She is an engineer. (D) She prefers tea to coffee.
29 A: You like our new apartment, don't you?
B: Sure
(A) It's terrible! (B) It's terrific!
(C) It's ridiculous! (D) What are you talking about?
30 A: How long does it take to fix the car?
B:
(A) Twenty miles (B) Thirty feet
(C) Four hundred dollars (D) Half an hour
31 A: How often did Amy go to Taipei?
B:
(A) To visit her grandparents. (B) Twice a week.
(C) By train. (D) In the afternoon.

32 A: Who will you invite to the party?
B: I am not sure
(A) I can't decide. (B) I don't think so.
(C) That's wonderful! (D) I don't have any money.
33 A: Hi! Mary!
B: I have a bad cold.
(A) What do you do? (B) Who is singing?
(C) How is the weather? (D) What's wrong?
34 A: Do you buy this dress for yourself?
B: No
(A) It's hot. (B) It's for my daughter.
(C) You are lucky. (D) That's right!
35 A: I don't like tennis.
B:
(A) It's relaxing. (B) It's great!
(C) Neither do I. (D) Are you crazy?
四、短文閱讀(共 10 題,每題 2 分,共 20 分)
說明:下列兩段短文中,從 36 至 45 題,每題均有(A)、(B)、(C)、(D)四個選項,請依文章內容,選出一個最恰當
的答案。
Some people like to eat meat36, some people37 They don't think it is a good way to use animals for food.
Instead, they eat a lot of vegetables and fruits. They become38 Some people follow vegetarian diet for health's sake;
some people follow vegetarian diet39 religion. However, no matter what people like to eat, a balanced diet is important
and good to our40
36 (A) By the way (B) However (C) Moreover (D) Therefore
37 (A) isn't (B) aren't (C) don't (D) doesn't
38 (A) barbarians (B) librarians (C) technicians (D) vegetarians
39 (A) because (B) because of (C) get rid of (D) instead of
40 (A) health (B) healthy (C) wealth (D) wealthy
There are some interesting wedding customs which we are familiar _41 First of all, to42 purity, the wedding dress
should be white. Then, it is said that the old shoes43 the back of the wedding car will kick bad spirits away for the newly
married couple. Besides, the bride will throw the44 to the crowd at the end of the wedding and the lucky one who _45
it will be the next one to get married.
41 (A) at (B) in (C) of (D) with
42 (A) analyze (B) specialize (C) summarize (D) symbolize
43 (A) intend to (B) tried to (C) tied to (D) tying to
44 (A) banquet (B) bouquet (C) boundary (D) boycott
45 (A) catches (B) causes (C) defeats (D) results
工、閱讀測除(开5.55,何期 2 公,开 10 公)
五、閱讀測驗(共 5 題,每題 2 分,共 10 分) 設明:下列 46 至 50 題,每題均有 (A) 、 (B) 、 (C) 、 (D) 四個選項,請依文章內容,選出一個最恰當的答案。

Nowadays, many parents choose homeschooling for their children, which means not every child is supposed to go to school to be educated.

Homeschooling becomes parents' choice because many parents are dissatisfied with the educational system. For example, there are so many students in a class that the teacher can't pay attention to every child. In addition, the tests bring pressure for children. Also, campus violence and drugs are the problems that parents worry about.

For homeschooled children, homeschooling provides them with a comfortable and safe learning environment. They can be taken good care of by their parents. They can also do their learning at their own speed without any pressure.

However, as they don't go to school, homeschooled children don't learn how to get along with peers, how to communicate with others and how to negotiate with others when there is an argument. Then, are parents qualified teachers to children in every professional subject? These are the problems that can not be neglected by parents who choose homeschooling.

Different children need different styles of education. Every way is possible. It's impossible to find or to create a kind of education which is suitable for every child. As parents, we have to understand that when the education can make our children learn happily and effectively, it is a proper and good one.

(D) Teachers

- 46 What does homeschooling mean?
- (A) Children go to school and be educated by teachers.
- (B) Children stay at home and be educated by teachers.
- (C) Children go to school and be educated by parents.
- (D) Children stay at home and be educated by parents.
- 47 What is the main point of paragraph 2?
- (A) There are many reasons for parents to choose homeschooling.
- (B) Campus violence should be paid attention to.
- (C) The drug problem should be solved.
- (D) Children don't like to go to school.
- 48 Who are questioned in the qualification of being teachers in this article?
- (A) Authors (B) Children (C) Parents
- 49 How many advantages of homeschooling are there in paragraph 3?
- (A) 1 (B) 3 (C) 5 (D) 7
- 50 What do you think the author wants to communicate in this article?
- (A) Homeschooling is good for every child.
- (B) Homeschooling is impossible for every child.
- (C) Every child should go to school.
- (D) There are different styles of education for different children.

元培科學技術學院

九十三學年度第日間部、進修部

四年制轉學入學考試

放射系 醫管系 醫技系 護理系 環衛系 食科系 醫工系 餐管系 資管系 資工系 企管系 財金系

國 文 試 題

准考證號碼 🗌 🗌		
-----------	--	--

注意事項 請先在試題卷首准考證號碼之方格內填上自己的准考證號碼,考完後將「答案卡」、「試題」一併繳回。

說明:題目共三題。本次考題以測驗同學的語言表達、文字組織能力以及理解文字的能力。

一、莊子和好友惠施在濠梁上觀魚的對話(可參考以下所附原文),這是中國有名的邏輯對辯,就你的觀點說明兩人誰說的有道理,必須分析原因。30%

原文附於下:

莊子與惠子游於濠梁之上。莊子曰:「儵魚出游從容,是魚之樂也。」

惠子曰:「子非魚,安知魚之樂?」

莊子曰:「子非我,安知我不知魚之樂?」

惠子曰:「我非子,固不知子矣:子固非魚也,子之不知魚之樂,全矣!」

莊子曰:「請循其本。子曰『汝安知魚樂』雲者,既已知吾知之而問我。我知之濠上也。」

二、請就以下詩中的意思鋪寫成一段小故事,約 500 字左右。40%

中國詩人卞之琳的〈斷章〉詩:

三、文句重組,30%

題目說明:將以下畫線標號的文句組合成一篇文意通順的作品。並以標號作答即可。

而我風雨的歸程還正長(1)

我 擺 一 擺 手(2)

怕黑暗已真的成形了…(3)

你笑了笑,(4)

一條寂寞的路便展向兩頭了(5)

這次我離開你,(6)

念 此 際(7)

平 蕪 拓 得 更 大(8)

這世界,(9)

是 風 , 是 雨 , 是 夜 晚(10)

你已回到濱河的家居(11)

想 你 (12)

在 梳 理 長 髮 或 是 整 理 濕 了 的 外 衣(13)

山 退 得 很 遠 , (14)

哎 , (15)